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CANADA’S PRELIMINARY COMMENTS ON THE 
MEETING OF NATIONAL AUTHORITIES ON TRAFFICKING
Agenda:  Canada believes that the Meeting should discuss the key issues of prevention, prosecution, and protection, using the Palermo Convention and its Protocol on Trafficking in Persons as the framework.  However, we are concerned that a 3-day meeting does not allow enough time to have a focused discussion on each of these three elements and could results in a superficial treatment of important issues.  In order to achieve real progress, we would suggest that the Meeting focus on one area of the Trafficking In Persons problem in the context of a broader discussion of the afore-mentioned topics.  The topic of prevention is one that is of interest to all member states and for this reason we suggest that the Meeting focus in depth on prevention, while engaging in a more limited discussion of protection (including return to countries of origin) and prosecution (law enforcement co-operation to build cases against traffickers).  

Level of the Meeting:  The proposed broad-based approach to the issue of trafficking is new to the OAS.  Canada believes that this meeting should be viewed as a first step that will allow for information exchange within the OAS and may, eventually, lead to the formulation of a hemispheric approach to this highly complex issue.  For these reasons, Canada is of the view that the Meeting of national Authorities should be held at the expert level, with the intention of taking practical steps on the issue.  

Documents:  The complexity of the Trafficking issue and its links with other elements of hemispheric security is evidenced in its inclusion as an element of the proposed joint action plan for transnational organized crime.  Canada believes that trafficking should be dealt with as part of this action plan.  In this sense, we propose that if the Meeting is to produce an outcome document, that this document should consist of best practices, and possibly a draft framework laying out next steps for the issue’s treatment in the OAS.  Canada is of the view that any next steps should be within the context of the development of the joint action plan for transnational organized crime, and in the continuing work on trafficking carried out by the Inter-American Commission of Women.  Any outcome document should look towards concrete steps that can be taken to fight trafficking in the hemisphere, rather than a political declaration or series of recommendations, which we believe would be of little practical use at this stage.

National Authorities:  Regarding the request of the Chair to inform him of the list of national authorities that will be participating in this meeting, the Permanent Mission of Canada has taken due note of this request and will be pleased to provide the requested information as soon as possible.
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